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SPEAKER WRIGHT LEADS TCU TOUR 

About 75 TCU students will leave tomorrow afternoon (Wednesday) on a trip they'll never forget. 
They're heading to Washington with a knowledgeable tour guide -- former House Speaker Jim 
Wright -- for four days of private tours and meetings with legislators. They are scheduled to be 
filmed by C-SP AN, so stay-at-homes will be able to follow some of their experiences. 

Some 60 of the tourists are members of his fall semester class, "Congress and the Presidents," 
which has an enrollment of more than 130. Also making the trip are other TCU students and five 
students from a political science class at the University of Texas at Arlington taught by Richard 
Millsap, who also is an adjunct political science teacher here and assists with Wright's class. 

The speaker and Richard are staying with the students at the DC Holiday Inn-Capitol, where they 
will arrive tomorrow night. Their Thursday schedule begins with a private tour of the White 
House, followed by a visit to the Rayburn Building, where the TCU group will be addressed by 
Donn Anderson, clerk of the House of Representatives; John Kasich, Republican congressman 
from Ohio; and Dr. Nick Masters, economist with the House budget committee. After lunch at the 
Longworth House of Representatives Office Building, the group will hear talks by U.S. Sen. 
George Mitchell of Maine; Joe Stewart, secretary of the Senate; and Dr. Marina Weiss, a former 
Texas A&M professor who now serves on the Senate finance committee. 

They will be treated to a private tour of the U.S. Capitol Friday morning before it is opened to the 
public, then will meet on the floor of the House chamber ( usually off limits to visitors) to hear an 
address by Wright. The TCU group also has been invited to luncheon at the Democratic Club 
with Wright as host. The club is normally restricted to Democratic congressmen and their guests. 

Saturday and Sunday will be devoted to bus and tram tours of Washington and to such sites as 
Mount Vernon and Arlington, VA. The travelers are due back in Fort Worth at 10 p.m. Sunday. 

OTYWIDE EVENT WILL BE ON CAMPUS 

"Our Heritage of Thanksgiving -- Seeds of Change" is the theme for the eighth annual citywide 
Thanksgiving celebration to be held on campus Nov. 22. The interfaith, inte:r;cultural event will 
begin at 7 p.m. in Ed Landreth Auditorium under the sponsorship of The National Conference of 
Christians and Jews and the Tarrant Area Community of Churches. 

Narrators for the community program will be radio-TV personality Bob Ray Sanders and 
community volunteer/former NCCJ board member Carol Minker. While the event is free, those 
attending are encouraged to contribute food items or make donations to The Food Bank of Greater 
Tarrant County. 

(continued) 
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THANKSGIVING EVENT (cont.) 

The program will include artistic performances by The Dorothy Shaw Bell Choir, Texas Boys 
Choir and Tarrant County Independent Schools' choral representatives as well as a darice 
presentation by Ballet Folklorico de Azteca. In addition to songs and dances will be the sounding 
of the Shofar with a reading by Rabbi Sidney Zimelman of Congregation Ahavath Shalom, an 
Islamic call to prayer, a Native American commentary and a Day of Thanksgiving proclamation by 
Mayor Kay Granger. 

The audience will take part in hymns and prayers of Thanksgiving. The benediction will be given 
by Dr. Eugene Brice, TCU trustee and minister of University Christian Church. 

Adjunct faculty member Sharon Benge is producer-director of the festival. The script is adapted 
from the Quincentennial Commemoration, "Seeds of Change," published by Smithsonian Press. 

M.B.A. OPEN HOUSE IS SATURDAY 

Prospective graduate business students are encouraged to attend an M.B.A. open house hosted by 
the Neeley School from 10 a.m. to noon Saturday. The free, public event will be held in Tandy 
Hall 320. Because seating is limited, the M.B.A. office requests reservations be made by calling 
Ext. 7531. 

Bernard S. Appel, senior vice president of the Tandy Corporation and chairman of Tandy's Radio 
Shack division, will offer a corporate perspective on the value of an M.B.A. degree in today's 
competitive business environment. Additional presentations will be made by Academic Program 
Director Rob Rhodes and Admission Director Leslie Neugent. A five-member panel of students in 
the M.B.A. program also will be available to answer questions. 

The enrollment of 237 students in the Neeley School's M.B.A. program during the 1992 fall 
semester is seven percent higher than a year ago. The gain has taken place at a time when national 
graduate business school enrollment has declined. 

NEW MENTORS NOW ON CALL 

"Natural helpers," identified by a student survey taken in the spring, have been honing their skills 
in listening, advising and referring as active volunteers in the Campus Mentor program. Sponsored 
by the Alcohol and Drug Education Program, more than 50 students, faculty and staff members 
named by survey participants currently serve as mentors. They were recommended as individuals 
to whom students already tended to carry their concerns. 

An advisory council oversees the program. Andy Fort of religion-studies, Mary Ruth Jones of 
residential living, Steve Kintigh of recreational sports, Felix Mira of admissions, Victoria Roper 
of alcohol and drug education, and Connie Villela of campus police serve on the council along with 
students Amy Allen, David Box, Christina Chang, Kari Clark, Laurie Hyde, Sean Kennally, 
Kristen Lieber, Melinda Nasir, Sarah Stoller and Penny Woodcock. 

Several faculty and staff members recently led a weekend training program for new mentors, 
focusing on college patterns of use and abuse, the University social scene, the addiction process, 
confrontation, referrals, acquaintance rape, communication skills and the helping relationship. 
They also provided a pharmacological update and guidance in recognizing behaviors of concern. 
Scott Horton of student activities, Jack Scott of the counseling center, Kay Higgins of residential 
living, hall directors Mary Dean Keyes and Robyn Summers, Susan Rush of theatre and Barbara 
Brown Herman, Victoria Roper and Cathi Wentworth of alcohol and drug education conducted the 
sess10ns. 
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COME SEE SCULPTURE ANY TIME 

It's fun to invite folks to an art exhibit and not have to tell them what time to show up. TCU's 
latest showing -- works by upper-level undergraduate and graduate sculpture majors -- is on view 
all the time from now to Feb. 8. 

It's the University's first annual outdoor sculpture exhibition, installed from the back of the Moudy 
Building into the atrium there. Visitors are welcome any time, but there isn't enough lighting to 
see much detail at night. 

Works on display are by master's candidates Alfred Williams III, Paul Lucke, Heather Murphree, 
William Scott Keeley and Elizabeth Gonzalez Leal; seniors Fidel Valdez, Laura Michele Gutierrez­
Ross and Regina Louise Young; and juniors Douglas Brawn Hopkins and Kimberly Lovelace. 

The pieces were chosen by an advisory committee chaired by Dean Bob Garwell and including art 
chairman David Conn, assistant professor Thad Duhigg and other professors, two students and a 
visiting artist. Each student had to put together a packet to submit works, Thad said, which is 
valuable experience for submitting proposals in the art world. 

Thad pointed out this gives sculpture students an opportunity to display their large works as well 
as smaller pieces, which are shown in Mary Couts Burnett Library each spring. The works in this 
showing are all new and are diverse in material and subject matter. 

WIND ENSEMBLE PLAYS NOV. 23 

The TCU Wind Ensemble, conducted by interim band director Dave Henning, will present a TCU 
Music Series recital at 7:30 p.m. Nov. 23 in Ed Landreth Auditorium. 

On the program will be Gavorkna Fanfare by J. Stamp, Beethoven's Overture to Prometheus, 
Flight of the Bumblebee by Rimsky-Korsakoff, Celebrations by J. Zdechlik and Fantasy and 
Variations from Carnival of Venice by J.B. Arbans, featuring faculty member Steve Weger as 
trumpet soloist. 

Brian Britt, interim associate director of bands, will conduct Percy Grainger's Australian Up 
Country. 

CHORALE TO SING AT ST. STEPHEN 

The Concert Chorale, conducted by Ron Shirey and accompanied by Janet Pummill, will perform 
at 7:30 p.m. Sunday at St. Stephen Presbyterian Church, 2600 Merida, as part of the church's 
special series. Admission is free, and a reception will follow the concert 

The program will include Sing unto God by Paul Fetler, Vere Languores by Tomas Luis de 
Victoria, Brahms' Schaffe in Mir, Ravel's Trois Chanson, Two Mexican Folk Songs 
(anonymous), John Saw duh Numbuh arranged by Shaw-Parker, Ezekiel Saw de Wheel 
arranged by Norman Luboff, Psalm 150 to music by Alberto Ginastera, Benjamin Britten's 
Rejoice in the Lamb, I Hear America Singing by Billy Cutter and Ye Followers of the Lamb by 
Edwin Earle Ferguson. 

The special series is under the direction of TCU alumnus Mark Scott, minister of music and 
organist at St. Stephen. 
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GOLDEN KEY INDUCTS 171 MEMBERS 

The University's chapter of Golden Key National Honor Society welcomed 171 new students to 
its membership during a Nov. 11 program and reception in the Faculty Center. Anantha Babbili of 
journalism delivered the keynote address. 

In addition, five faculty and staff members joined Golden Key as honorary members. They are 
Elena Hicks of admissions, Kay Higgins of residential living, Kathryne McDorman of history, 
David Minter of chemistry and Roger Pfaffenberger of finance. Recognition also will be given to 
staff members Vicky Roper of alcohol and drug education and Kay, who serve as chapter advisers. 

Golden Key is a non-profit academic honors organization founded in 1977 to recognize and 
encourage scholastic achievement among students from all academic fields. No more than the top 
15 percent of juniors and seniors may become members. Because Golden Key members take part 
in "Best of America," a national drug and alcohol abuse prevention effort, affiliates at the 
University also work with the Alcohol and Drug Education Program on campus. 

Students who served as officers during the 1991-92 academic year -- Christian Carr, Blake Iba, 
Shawn Christiansen, Debbie Hooker, Matt Montano, Holly Luttrell, Jennifer Neathery, John 
Nichols and Kristin Corbett -- also were honored. 

New Golden Key members include Dana Abood, Kathy Aebersold, Emily Alexander, Jennifer 
Appel, Shannon Armstrong, Baron Atkins, Brian Axelsen, Garrett Barden, Kathryn Barker, 
Debbie Barrington, Alec Barry, Laurie Bean, Laura Bennett, Brien Bergner, Karol Blaylock, Brian 
Bouffard, Todd Boullion, Brenda Breisch, Stephanie Brooks, Scott Brown, Elisabeth Brownlee, 
Amy Bubna, Gina Buckingham, Jill Bunzendahl, Nathan Daniel Burke, Paul Russell Burrer, 
Ashleigh Carlson, Daniel Cavender, Davis Chapman, Kimberly Christenson, Nikki Conrad, 
Hollie Christine Cooper, Eden Cosby, Carrie Cozart, Christine Curran, Devinda De Soyza, Derek 
Decross, Maria deRosas, Alan Droll, Stacy Dunkel, Todd Emmons, Charlotte Evans, Melissa Fey, 
Karen Finley, Foster Flint III,Stacie Ford, Andrea Frank and Robert Frederick. 

Also Mariana Giachino, Jennifer Gioffre, Benjamin Gleason, Juliana Glover, Yvette Gonzalez, 
Condon Goos, Cristi Grider, Colleen Grogan, Jeffrey Gunter, Benjamin Hall, Jennifer Hall, 
Jennifer Hanners, Scott Harrings, Holli Harry, Jennifer Haskins, Mike Henry, Kathleen Hess, 
Philip Higdon, Annida Hobbs, Kristin Houck, David Hyman, Edward Jackson, Adriana Jimenez­
Hilerio, Benjamin Johnson, Brian Johnson, Jody Jolissant, Ronald Kaler, Werner Keidel, Sean 
Keller, Jennifer Ketzler, Meredith Kulp, Kemp Laidley, John Lamb, Laureen Lee, Melissa 
Lofquist, Lynette Luttrell, Michael Macko, Catherine Maisel, Auphoncei Man, Kathleen Martin, 
Lisa Martin, Roger Martin, Judy Mauldin, Michael McAdam, Robyn Mccurry, Gwendolyn 
Mcllhaney, Jennifer McKenna, Lisa McKenna, Lynda McKnight, Paul McManus, Jennifer 
Meadows and Mary-Frances Meeks. 

Other inductees are Terry Miller, Brent Moore, Susan Moore, Stephen Mueller, Jeanette Neller, 
Jennifer Niskala, Meredith Norton, Margaret O'Shea, Paula Pauley, Wendy Peacock, Jennifer 
Pearce, Amy Petri, Amy Pote, Angelia Powell, Paula Pozzi, Betsy Reed, Pamela Reid, Michelle 
Reimer, Melanie Reissig, Kourosh Rezai, Laureen Rice, Edie Roberson, Elizabeth Robertson, 
Richard Robus, James Rogers, Michael Rowett, Piyush Sampat, John Samson and Cynthia 
Schmidt 
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GOLDEN KEY (cont.) 

Also Ann Schonberg, Jennifer Scott, Glen Segrato, Chelsey Seiders, Kelli Sheahan, Jill Shuert, 
Shannon Sill, Leiann Simpson, Letitia Simpson, Melanie Simpson, Adrianne Specker, Roy 
Steward, Mary Stocks, Ted Strout, Tammy Tanner, Christine Terhune, Janna Thaete, Matt 
Thornburg, Anna Tiller, Kara Touliatos, Michelle Troyer, Sara Turman, Kristen Turner, ·Nikki 
Ullrich, William Van Eaton, Debra Wallace, Jay Warren, Lisa Webster, David Weintraub, Robert 
Welch, Kelli Whatley, Veronica Williams, Christopher Wilson, George Wilson, Jennifer Withey, 
Dawn Wolf, Michael Woodruff, Trisha Worlow, Wendy Wright, Mark Wylie, Jun Yin and 
Elizabeth Zeller

'PANTRY RAID' IS UNDER WAY 

Back in the '50s and '60s, fraternities were notorious for "panty raids." A quick glance at 
announcements around here these days might lead folks to think they're at it again. Not so! 

This time it's a "pantry raid." Two fraternities, Lambda Chi Alpha and Phi Kappa Sigma, and Chi 
Omega sorority hope to collect 10,000 cans of food this week to give to Tarrant County Food 
Bank. The drive coincides with Hunger Week. 

·The students left empty bags with notes about the "Pantry Raid Food Drive for the Needy" on the
doors/mailboxes of homes in seven neighborhoods last weekend, asking that residents fill them 
with cans and hang them back on the doors Sunday. Bags were contributed by Albertson's, 
Kroger, Minyard's and Tom Thumb. Southwest neighborhoods involved are University Place, 
University West, Berkeley, Mistletoe Heights, Wedgwood East, Park Hill, Overton Woods and 
the Colonial Country Club area. 

Lambda Chi Alpha members have conducted two previous canned goods drives by themselves and 
collected more than 11,000 cans in 1990 and 1991. With help from others, they hope to gather 
almost that many in just one week. They'll find out as members return the hopefully heavy sacks 
to the Student Center between 2 and 4 p.m. Sunday. 

MATH DEPARTMENT HOSTS LECTURE 

"Algebraic cycles" is the title of the TCU Research Fund Lectureship being hosted today (Tuesday) 
by the mathematics department 

Professor John Tate, holder of the Sid W. Richardson Chair of Mathematics at the University of 
Texas at Austin, will be featured speaker for the 4 p.m. event in Winton-Scott Hall 145. This is 
the fifth lecture in a series of nine sponsored by the mathematics department this year. Additional 
infonnation on this and future lectures is available from the department, Ext 7335. 

BULLETIN DEADLINE IS EARLIER 

Because of Nov. 26-27 holidays for Thanksgiving, deadline for the Dec. 1 issue of the bulletin 
will be earlier than usual. Materials to be considered for that issue need to reach the News Service, 
Box 30776 or Sadler Hall 321, not later than noon Nov. 23. 
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TWO CHOSEN FOR PUBLICATIONS 

Nicole Foy and Kevin Gardner will assume leadership roles for the student newspaper with the 
opening of the spring semester. The seniors were selected as editor and advertising manager, 
respectively, of TCU Daily Skiff during a Nov. 9 publications committee meeting. 

Majoring in news editorial journalism and political science, Nicole currently is in Washington, 
D.C., working with that city's bureau of the Dallas Morning News through TCU's Washington 
Center program. Her other experience includes being Skiff managing editor, serving as morning 
news producer for WBAP Radio and interning last summer with the Dallas News in its High 
Profile and Fashion! Dallas sections. 

Kevin, majoring in advertising/public relations and minoring in communication graphics, has been 
creative director of advertising for the Skiff throughout 1992. Currently he holds an internship 
with Stuart Bacon Advertising and Public Relations and is president of TCU's Ad Club

RAZORBACKS OUTSWIM FROGS 

In a dual meet here Nov. 7, Arkansas Razorback swimmers and divers were better than the Horned 
Frogs. The Arkansas men won 123.5 to 119.5, while Arkansas women won 145 to 93. 

The men's meet was close going into the last event with the 40 freestyle relay deciding the ranking. 
TCU and Arkansas tied to the 111000th of a second to give the Razorbacks a four-point win. 

Highlights of the meet for the Lady Frogs included: 

--First place with 3:58.20 in the 400 medley relay by Jamie Bobo, Julie Musgrove, Tama Salter, 
Jill Lakusiak for TCU's best in-season time ever for this event; 

--First in 200 back with 2:07 .91 for Bobo and second for Saltar with 22:09.46; 

--First in one-meter diving for Kelly Crowell; 

--Second in 200 breast for Musgrove with 2:26.59. 

Places for the men included: 

--First in 200 for Walter Soza with 1:54.21 and second for John Dolynchuk with 1:54.61; 

--First in 200 butterfly for Soza with 1:53.57; 

--First in 100 free for Luke Small with 47.01; 

--First in 200 back for Dolynchuk with 1 :53.23; 

--First in 500 free for Soza with 4:43.84; 

--First in 200 breast for Luke Small with 2:10.72; 

--Tie for first in 400 free relay by Philip Gauthier, Ted Murphy, Matt Houston and Brian Fell. 

"We swam very well," said Coach Richard Sybesma. "It was tough to lose such a close meet on 
the last event, but Arkansas swam and dove very well. This is a great experience for our team to 
see how every race counts in the team outcome. All our freshmen learned what college swimming 
is all about in this exciting meet," he added. "Our men's 400 free relay had three freshmen on it, 
and they gained a lot of experience in that event Soza and Bobo had outstanding meets." 

The Frogs competed against New Mexico State and Oral Roberts University here before 
Saturday's football game with Texas Tech. 
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NOTES ON FOLKS 

Donna Hall and David McLennan (speech communication) attended the Speech 
Communication Association national convention in Chicago Oct 29-Nov. 1. Donna presented a 
paper entitled "Gallery Theatre as a Thesis Performance Perspective," and David's paper was 
'Tdevision on the Fringe: The Rhetoric of Northern Exposure." 

Lark Caldwell, Sally Fortenberry and Jane Kucko (all of design and fashion) recently 
attended the annual meeting of the International Textile and Apparel Association (IT AA) in 
Columbus, Ohio. IT AA is the largest textile and apparel organization for educators and scholars in 
the United States with a roster of approximately 1,000 members and an international constituency 
of members from around the world. Sally participated on a panel of textile and apparel educators at 
a conference session that examined issues related to ITAA accreditation. Sally is also a member of 
the International Affairs Committee of IT AA. 

'Survival Models of Professional Staff Retention in Public Accounting Firms" by Arnold 
Barkman (accounting), Larry Peters (management) and John Sheridan (University of 
Alabama at Birmington) has been published in the Fall 1992 issue of the Journal of Managerial 
Issues. 

Peng Fan (mathematics) has been notified that the paper "An intrinsic characterization of zero­
diagonal operators," co-authored with C.K. Fong, has been accepted for publication in the 
Proceedings of the American Mathematical Society. 

At the 57th annual convention of the Association for Business Communication in New Orleans 
Nov. 4, Janet Hildebrand (Center for Productive Communication) gave a presentation entitled 
"Adding Business Communication Skills to Your Assignment: A Handbook and Newsletter for 
All Business Faculty." She also chaired a conference session on "Hints on Making Effective Oral 
Presentations." 

Dick Waits (economics) ·presided over the seventh International Conference on Cultural 
Economics Oct 22-24. He will serve on the organization's executive board as immediate past 
president during the next two years. 

Audiologist Kenya Taylor (Miller Speech and Hearing Clinic) observed as habilitation of the 
deaf majors Lisa Stone and Jennifer Pearce "signed" for then-candidate, now President-elect 
Bill Clinton when he spoke at Meacham Airport in an early morning stop Nov. 3. Kenya, who is 
their adviser, assessed the students' by-invitation performance as "terrific." 

Barbara Brown Herman, Steve Cummins and Cathi Wentworth (alcohol and drug 
education program) attended the sixth annual U.S. Department of Education FIPSE Drug 
Prevention program grantee meeting in Washington, D.C., Oct. 23-26. Three hundred new 
grantees heard a presentation by Barbara and Cathi on "The Director/Coordinator Relationship." 

At another recent meeting in the nation's capital, Barbara and Victoria Roper (alcohol and drug 
education program) coordinated the participation of 40 students at the U.S. Department of 
Education's fifth National Forum on Substance Abuse Issues in Higher Education. Senior 
Stephanie Alvarado presented a paper titled "What the Dean Needs to Hear" for a general­
session panel of students from across the nation. She was joined on the panel by alumna Wendy 
Moore (B.S., psychology, 1992), now assistant director of Florida State University's alcohol and 
drug education program. Senior Penny Woodcock took part in a student workshop panel, 
''What Works: Successful Policies, Programs, and Practices from the Students' Perspective." 
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NOTES ON FOLKS 

Three international students met with sixth graders at Mary Moore Elemeritary School in Arlington 
Oct 29, giving presentations and fielding questions on China and Italy. Graduate students 
Shunlin Wang (physics) and Chengkang Guo (education) and undergraduate Sebastiano 
Leoni (business) worked with Al Mladenka (international student affairs) and Nancy Grieser 
(housing and residential living), who arranged the visit On Nov. 3 graduate student Radbika 
Parameswaran (media studies) spoke on India and undergraduate Danny Blecher (marketing) 
discussed Australia. Bolger Nass of Germany (business), who is enrolled in the M.B.A. 
program, will address the students Wednesday to conclude the series. Emily Grieser, Nancy's 
daughter, is a member of that sixth-grade audience. 

Bill Beezley (history) will deliver an EX-CEL Expressions Series lecture Nov. 25 at the 
University of Texas at Arlington, and the UTA Student Leadership and Development Committee 
has invited all interested TCU faculty, staff and students to attend the session at 12:17 p.m. in the 
University Center's Red River/Concho Room. Bill's topic will be "Where We Came From ... and 
Where We Are Going," a historical perspective of the beginning and future of the North American 
Continent, and he also will answer questions after the lecture. 

Articles by Linda Hughes (English) and Jeff Nelms, a doctoral candidate in English, are 
included in the recently issued Volume 17 of Studies in Browning and His Circle, which is 
devoted to selected papers from the Centennial Symposium: Robert Browning and Nineteenth· 
Century Culture, held in the fall of 1989. Linda's article, Of Parts and Periodicity: Robert 
Browning and Victorian Serials, examines Browning's dramatic monologues and their reception in 
the context of serial publication. Jeff offers a new source for a Browning poem in Dickens' 'A 
Christmas Carol': A Possible Source for Browning's 'Christmas-Eve'. 

Cathy Block (education) has been appointed to serve on the editorial board of The Reading 
Teacher for the International Reading Association as well as the editorial board for The National 
Reading Conference yearbook. 

David Vanderwerken (English) spoke on "The Star, the Cross and the Billboard: The Fairy 
Tale that Conquered the Western World" Nov. 4 at the University of North Texas. His talk was 
the last in a series on Pop Culture Prophecies: The Judeo-Christian "Story" as It Emerges in 
Contemporary Culture. David also attended the annual meeting of the Association for Graduate 
Liberal Studies Programs Oct. 22-24 in St. Paul, Minn. The conference was hosted by Hamline 
University for directors of M.L.A. and M.A.L.S. programs nationwide, and 85 persons attended. 

A memorial service for Caroline Johnson, mother of LaLonnie Lehman (theatre), will be held at 
10 a.m. Saturday at University Christian Church. 

Once again, TCU singers performed well at the annual TEXOMA regional conference of the 
National Association of Teachers of Singing Nov. 5-7 at Oklahoma Baptist University. Twenty 
from TCU were among the 650 students from Texas, Oklahoma and New Mexico to be 
adjudicated. Fourteen of the 20 advanced to the semifinal round, and six were award winners. 

Freshman Joel Plaag, student of Vincent Russo, won fourth place in his division, and Jenna 
Cropper and Jill Sharples, both students of Sheila Allen, took third and fourth places in the 
sophomore and junior divisions, respectively. Tony Gonzales, also a student of Sheila, earned 
fourth place in the graduate men's division. Among graduate women Denise Baker, who 
studies with Richard Estes, won third, and Jamie Weaver, also a student of Sheila, took fifth 
place. 



TCU BULLETIN/.) 11/17/92 

NOTES ON FOLKS 

Charles Latham (Upward Bound/education) presented a workshop at the Area V conference of 
. the Texas Computer Education Association Nov. 7 at the Infomart in Dallas. His presentation, 

Beginners Guide to Writing Grant Proposals, included special emphases on writing proposals to 
purchase technology for educational uses. 

COACH RECEIVES MASTER AW ARD 

Richard Sybesma, now in his 14th year as TCU swimming coach, has been honored by the 
College Swimming Coaches Association of America 

Eligibility is based on a coach producing a national collegiate swimming champion, winning 50 
percent of dual meets against recognized collegiate opponents and conducting coaching institutes or
schools or having participated in institutes or schools as a member of the faculty. The honorees 
also must hold a master's degree and have been a CSCAA member for 10 years a a varsity coach at 
a college or university. 

To date Richard has coached seven national championship teams and had 12 of his team members 
namedto all-American honors. Holder of the M.L.A. degree from TCU, he was named Southwest 
Conference Coach of the year in 1981 and again in 1989. 

SWIMMERS HONOR HIRSTINE, SNYDER 

Alumnus John Hirstine Jr., Class of '32 member, and Karl Snyder, emeritus professor of 
English, are now honorary members of the Homed Frog swimming team.

"Both of these young men are avid swimmers, and we wanted to recognize them for their 
dedication," said Coach Richard Sybesma at the Nov. 6 ceremony, where each was presented a 
plaque and TCU swimming letter jacket. "They are an inspiration to everyone who knows them 
and rarely miss a day in the pool. 

"They log at least 20 lengths a day and 1 to 2 miles per week," Richard added. "We figured that 
they both had swum over 500 miles in the last eight years and wanted to do something special for 
their efforts." 

FACULTY, STAFF APPOINTMENT 

Julie MacMillan, former assistant director of annual giving at California's University of 
Redlands, joined the University advancement staff Oct. 14 as Annual Fund officer. Graduated 
with honors from Ohio Wesleyan University in 1988, she was a financial analyst in the corporate 
finance department of Kidder, Peabody & Co. Incorporated in 1988-90. 
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TCU IN THE NEWS 

"Shirey to point baton more toward home turf' was the heading for Wayne Lee Gay's Nov. 1 Star­
Telegram column on Ron Shirey's (music) plans to end his 10-year association with the Dallas 
Symphony in December. Noting that Ron "took over the ailing Dallas Symphony Chorus in 1980 
and turned it into a top-flight organization of more than 200 voices," the columnist wrote that Ron 
wants to spend more time "on the blossoming choral program he heads at Texas Christian 
University." 

The care with which Jim Henley (AddRan College associate dean) and his wife selected a site for 
their home and its furnishings was the subject of a story titled "Museum Qualities: Reflections of 
the Kimbell near Eagle Mountain Lake" that appeared in the Nov. 1 Dallas Life Magazine of the 
Dallas Morning News . 

Dallas Morning News photographer Paula Nelson covered the Oct. 28 Harambee festival, 
sponsored by the Black Student Caucus in the Student Center lounge. Her photo of the reggae 
band Ras Tumba Ashanti appeared in the Oct. 29 issue. 

"Starved for Answers on Nutrition" was the Star-Telegram headline for the Nov. 8 feature that 
quoted Lisa Rollins-Garcia. The Counceling Center's director of the eating disorders program 
commented that "Humans are meant to derive pleasure from food" and "While food can't make 
you a happy person .. .it is part of a full, content life." 

Campus Police Chief Oscar Stewart was among college and university persons quoted Nov. 8 
by the Dallas Morning News in its story "Safer Havens" that detailed a study of violent crime rates 
on .Texas college campuses. While saying that no place is going to be completely safe, he noted 
that "TCU remains a much safer place to live than the cities of Fort Worth and Dallas because the 
school has more officers per square mile of territory." He also called attention to "a lot of real 
aggressive, concerned officers" for keeping this campus rate smaller than most 

"TCU Photographer Presents Unique View of Trinity Riger" was the title of the story about 
Luther Smith (art) and his photos of the Trinity from its source to the Gulf of Mexico that 
appears in the October issue of New Waves, the quarterly published by the Texas Resources 
Institute, Texas Agricultural Experiment Station. One of Luther's black and white photos of the 
river downstream from Dallas/Fort Worth is featured. 
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Nov. 17 

Nov. 18 

Nov. 19 

Nov. 20 

Nov. 21 

Nov. 22 

Calendar of Events 

--TCU Research Lecture in mathematics, "Algebraic cycles," by Prof. John Tate, 
holder of the Sid W. Richardson Chair of Mathematics at the University of Texas at 
Austin, Winton-Scott Room 145, 4 p.m. Refreshments served at 3:30 p.m. in 
Winton-Scott 171. 

--TCU Hunger Week keynote address by 1986 graduate Larry Grummer-Strawn, 
epidemiologist with the Centers for Disease Control in Atlanta, Student Center 
Woodson Room, 7:30 p.m. 

--Theatre TCU production of "Tintypes," a musical review from the years 1890 to 
1917, University Theatre, 8 p.m. Nov. 18-21, 2 p.m. Nov. 22. Free with TCU 
ID. Call Ext. 7626 for reservations. 

--Lecture, "Carlos Fuentes and the United States: Close and Distant Neighbors," by 
Dr. Georgina Garcia Gutierrez, director, Department of Literature, La Universidad 
de las Americas, Puebla, Mexico, Moudy Building Room 141 North, 2-3:30 p.m. 

--TCU Hunger Week: Jail, Student Center, 11:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m.; banquet, Student 
Center ballroom, 5 p.m., $3.50; auction, ballroom, 6 p.m. 

--Hunger Week: Jail, Student Center, 11:45 a.m.-1:15 p.m.; Jeopardy, Student 
Center lounge, 11:45 a.m.-1:15 p.m. 

--Hunger Week: Letter-writing, Student Center lounge, noon. 

--M.B.A. Open House, Tandy Hall, 10 a.m.-noon, with presentation at 10:30 a.m. 

--TCU Concert Chorale concert, St. Stephen Presbyterian Church, 7:30 p.m. 927-
8411. 

--"Our Heritage of Thanksgiving -- Seeds of Change," annual citywide, interfaith, 
intercultural Thanksgiving celebration, Ed Landreth Auditorium, 7 p.m 

--TCU Music Series Chamber Winds concert, Ed Landreth Auditorium, 7:30 p.m. 
Free. (817) 921-7810. 

--Basketball, TCU men vs. Fort Sill (exhibition), Daniel-Meyer Coliseum, 7:35 p.m. 
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OFFICIAL ABSENCES 

Students listed below must make up any class assignments that were missed. It is the 
responsibility of the student to arrange with his/her professor for the make-up. If you have any 
questions, call 921-7855. 

Students who will repreaent TCU at the Southweat Aaaociation of College and Univeraity 
Residence Halls Conference at Texas Tech Univeraity on Thuraday 1 November 12 & 13 : 

Hayes, Laura 
Lax, Camille

Nasir, Melinda 
Ruet, Stephanie 

Ryan, Zephirin Schroeder, Jeanine T, 
Schroeder, Barbara J , 

Women's rifle team members who missed classes after 4 p. ■ .• November 12 and on 
November 13 and 16 to participate in activitiea at Ohio State 1 Xavier Univeraity 
and University of Kentucky : 

Bickle, Christa 
Blalock, Lori 

Morgan, Dawn 
Parks, Michelle 

Riley, Mary 
Teran, Lita 

Teadahl, Amy 

Student• who were involved in crew work in Ed Landreth for the Sharir Dance Company of 
Austin & Contemporary Dance of Fort Worth concert on Thuraday 1 November 6 and Friday, 
November 7: 

Adcock, Alexia 
Barnes, Tequila 
Carpenter, Susan
Coomer, Heather 

Drake, Jamie 
Farmer, Jeanette 
Gossman, Jenni 
Hayes, Laura 

Hizczynaky, Laura 
Miller, Meredith 
Ramirez, Nor■a 

Saliabury, Eric 

Stewart, Collette 
Wright, Jenny 

Hen'• tennis team member& who missed classes after 12 :30 p.m. 1 November 5 & 6 to participa: 
in WestwoodInvitational at Austin : 

Baker, Walter 
Becouarn , Laurent 

Bowen, Devin 
Juinio, Ryan 

Milliron, Chris 
Peterson, Dax 

Rod it i, David 
Yozeh , Otakar 

Men's golf team members who missed classes on November 5 and 6 to participate in Harvey 
Penick Intercollegiate at Austin : 

Adams, Slade 
Flynn, Hike 

Roecker, Doug 
White, Wade 

Wolf, Brent 
Zinnecker, Deren 

Women's golf team members who missed cla1se1 November 2 1 3 1 4 1 and 5 to participate 
in UCLA Pi oneer Bruin Classic at Menifee, California : 

Copping, Charlotte 
Doran, Geraldine 

Germaine, Sharon Kragh, Jane Perry, Julie 

Soccer team members who missed classes after 5 p . m. on November 4 to participate 
in a soccer game at University of North Texas : 

Blocker, Gordon 
Brown , Justin 
Burdick, David 
Cahan, Matthew 
Cook, Matthew 
Ellison, Jason 

Fraugheim, Darrell 
Halbert, Ryan 
Lauterjong, Br ian 
Kos, Andrew 
Halachino, Joe 
Harrero, Tony 

Marrero , Thomas 
Mungioli, Harcus 
Hurray, David 
Piering, Jason 
Shorey, Michael 

Sa.ier, Jeffrey 
Suess, David 
Thornburg, Hatt 
Wilkey, Lance 
Wixson , Chris 

Men's tennis team members who missed classes after 12 : 30 p.m . 1 November 12 and 13 
to participate in American West Championships at Houston: 

Baker, Walter Milliron, Chris Ricardo, Rubio 

CLASSIFIED: 


